Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at HOA Office.  

Attended by, Tracy Butzko, Roger Lienesch, Bob Marshall, Diana Kuhr, Julie Dier and Dianne Matthes

May 15, 2017
Roger called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. 
The financial report was reviewed, Tracy stated that letters were sent to the homeowners who have delinquent accounts.  Tracy will contact the attorney to send out letters to accounts that are over 3 months late in paying.  Bad debts will be removed in amounts that are under $50.00.

Bob Marshall suggested we get a cost for rain sensors for the sprinklers, currently they are on timers and still run even when raining, Tracy will get estimates. 

Old Business:

· Street lights needing attention in Division I, lights #7, 8, 9, and 10 are not functioning, Tracy will contact the electrician to get then retrofitted, it will cost around $1,000 each but they will be good then for many years;

· The garage sale is planned for June 24th, Dianne will place ads in both The Gateway and The News Tribune, place the signs at the entrances, send out emails to remind the homeowners and ask Michael to open the gates;
· Gate safety loop repair, making them up to code, will be done as soon as we have some dry weather, the one that needs repairing currently is the one at the 25th Street entrance.

New Business:

· A motion was made and seconded to move all but $10K into the reserve account from the general ledger account;

· Tracy and Roger will inspect and get estimates on repairing the perimeter fences along 32nd and Jahn, if needed;

· The annual meeting date is scheduled for December 4th, it will be combined with the budget ratification meeting, Tracy will try to reserve a meeting room in the Harbor Life church.
The next board meeting will be on August 14, 2017.
HOA solutions offered training if the board wanted the capability to change codes assigned to various statements, the board decided it is not necessary, we are pleased with how HOA Solutions is doing the job.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary
